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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

Cover Photo:  
 
The Epiphany is celebrated on 
January 6th, the day after the 
end of the Christmas Season. It 
marks the day upon which the 
three wise men visited  
Bethlehem and offered gifts of 
gold, frankincense, and myrrh 
to Jesus, in the presence of his 
family.  

Again this year, the Altar 
Guild, along with several 
volunteers,  did a beautiful job 
of decorating our Church in 
time for Christmas worship 
services. 

2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
772.334.0610 

All Saints’ Cemetery, Inc. 
772.334.7833 

All Saints’ Thrift Shop 
772.334.0228 

THE VERY REVEREND  
DR. ANTHONY B. HOLDER 
Rector 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 

THE REVEREND TARA B SHEPLEY 
Honorary Assisting Priest 
tbshepley@gmailcom 

THE REV. ALAN C.GELLERT 
Deacon 
gelle62@aol.com 
 
JENNY MCDONALD 
Office Manager 
jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
MICHAEL SAHLEN 
Music Minister 
msahlen@msn.com 
 
REBECCA DAMBERG  
Cemetery Manager  
ascemetery@gmail.com 
 
DIANE DOUGIELLO 
Thrift Shop Director 
dianedamato@att.net 
 
DARA HART 
Receptionist 
info@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
All Saints’ Vestry 2024 
Elyta Watkins, Senior Warden 
Jack Miller, Junior Warden 
Melissa Jones, Clerk 
Bill Winsemann, Treasurer  
(Ex Officio)  
Pam Hurd, Asst. Treasurer 
(Ex Officio) 
Dorothy Bree, Diane Denes, Brien 
Falloon, D.J. Henderson, Dr. Chris 
Jones, James Laverty, George 
Mazsa Jr., Paul Neff,  Norman 
Townsend 
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January 1, 2025 
New Year’s Day 

 
My Dear Friends: 
 

As the saying goes, “Time flies when you are 
having fun….” Today, New Year’s Day, officially 
marks my fifth anniversary as your brother, 
friend, pastor, and priest. How that time has 
flown since coming to All Saints’ and  
ministering among you. I am always thankful 
to God for His many blessings, for the loving, 
caring and remarkable people you are, and for 
the incredible work he 
has been able to do 
among us a church  
family.  

 

The beginning of a new 
year serves as a time to 
reflect on; to appreciate 
the good things we have 
experienced during the 
past year, and to ponder 
on what could be done 
differently in the new 
year. This new beginning 
is also a time to make a 
fresh start in all aspects 
of our lives as we seek to become spiritually 
healthier people.  
 

Becoming such people is shown in our  
relationships with God and each other… in the 
way we love and respond to God and our 
neighbor. Every new year gives us the  
prospect of growing more and more mature in 
our spirituality. The apostle Paul reminds us in 
his letter to the Ephesians [4: 13, 15] that we 
are all to be “… moving rhythmically and easily 
with each other, efficient and graceful in  
response to God’s Son, fully mature adults, fully 
developed within and without, fully alive like 
Christ… God wants us to grow up, to know the 
whole truth and tell it in love - like Christ in 
everything. We take our lead from Christ, who 
is the source of everything we do” (Message  
Bible). 

 

As Christians, many people are looking to us 
to lead the way in how we should live on this 
earth. They love the Christian faith of which 
we are a part, and they are looking for the  
expression of that faith in us as they live in a 
world that has always been and continues to 
be broken.   

 

My hope and prayer are that we, at All Saints’, 
continue to be …  

… an example of seeking to live out our 
faith in this community, guiding many 
to Jesus through His love, grace, and 

salvation. 
… the little church on the 
hill with a BIG heart and a 
welcoming, loving church 
that shines God’s light with 
openness, kindness and 
compassion to all people 
who need Jesus and whom 
God desires to be a part of 
this faith community. 
… a congregation,  
empowered by the Holy 
Spirit, that lives our mission 
and vision goals by “…
spreading the Gospel of  
Jesus Christ through  

worship of God, service to His people and  
stewardship of His gifts;” and “to live like 
Jesus by loving God and all people.” 

 

As we are further transformed by God’s love, 
we pray that God would give us a year of  
numerical, financial, and spiritual growth as 
we worship more regularly, serve more  
humbly, reach out more lovingly, fellowship 
more joyfully, and disciple more intentionally 
than we have before. 
 

May God shower you, your family, and loved 
ones, with His blessings of hope, peace, joy, 
and love, and may He guide you in all that you 
do in this new year of 2025.  
 

With love and blessings! 
 

Father Tony 
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Anniversaries  

of Birth 
 

 3   Chris Scharbo 
 4   Holly Katz 
10  Cynthia Smith Bredeck 
10  Carol Pierson 
21  Adrienne Sacco 
25  Laura White 
26  Father Tony Holder 
28  Russell Rothfeld 
29 Tom Sinagra 
31  Aleksi Holder 

 
 
 

 

I have continued to 
do my diaconate 
work at All Saints’ as 
I could despite 
personal griefs in my 
family. This month I 
had to visit much 
longer with Family at 
my daughter's 
request, I tried to be 
there for them as a 
celebration of life 
was held for my 

daughter's husband, Tim, on December 18 in the 
Philadelphia area. He died on November 15.  
 
In addition to this, my former wife had a stroke and 
was in the hospital for over a week and has now been 
transferred to rehab which greatly increased my 
daughter's depression. Her mother who lives in her 
home will need more care and my daughter is in 
Bermuda practicing as a lawyer there and my son 
works full time. 
 
Of course, I could not be here for Christmas, which I 
greatly regret. I am back and have tried to reach out 
to those in our parish who need help. I did provide 
George a list of those we wanted to console those 
who are alone at this time with a poinsettia plant, 
something we have been doing for over 10 years. 
 
I understand all the Christmas services were 
outstanding. People raved about this to me when I 
returned, I am not sure of my plans as Deacon for next 
year. My energy is dwindling. 
 
I wish all of you Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year. 
 
In God's love, 
Deacon Alan 
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As my term of office 
comes to an end, I 
would like to take this 
opportunity to thank 
Father Tony for giving 
me the opportunity to 
serve him and the 
church as Senior 
Warden. I didn’t know 
much about the duties when I accepted, but I 
knew I would have good sources of 
inspiration from former Senior Wardens, 
Harry Kapple, Natalie Walters, and Paul Neff. 
 
Senior Warden is probably the easiest 
assignment in the church when there is a 
rector. Father Tony has his vision and I only 
needed to follow his lead. The rest of the job 
came from the congregation who provided 
inspiration by the comments, inquiries and 

suggestions which I could pass on to our 
priest. For all of those, I thank you. I guess 
the only downside for me was that I had to fill 
in for Father Tony in August to give the 
weekly announcements. As my birthday falls 
in August, I never receive my birthday pen, 
silver or magenta! And who can forget my 
invitation in the announcements to join us for 
“Happy Hour” instead of “Coffee Hour”?!  
 
I will never forget my tenure as Senior 
Warden and I encourage anyone who is 
tapped for this position, to accept with love 
and gratitude. It is just another way we can 
serve All Saints, Father Tony, and the God 
and Father of us all. 
 
Thankfully submitted 
Elyta Watkins 
Senior Warden 

 

Sunday, January 19, 2025  
9 a.m.  

(One Service only) 

 
Begins January 1—10 and  

ends on March 22. 
 

See page 9 of this newsletter  
for details. 
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Happy New Year from the Heritage Society to 
our All Saints Family! Now that we’re moving 
forward into 2025, we would love to see you 
at our first event of the new year.  
 
Mark January 
24th on your 
calendar for a 
evening of fun, 
food and 
fellowship with 
just a touch of 
education 
provided by 
John McHugh, a 
talented 
attorney who 
can answer your 
questions about 
wills, trusts and 
how to set up 
your finances to get the most from your 
investments and income. He adds just the 
right amount of humor to keep the evening 
interesting, fueled by beverages and hors 
d’oeuvres provided by the Endowment Board. 
This evening is open to all and entirely free. I 
hope to see you there. Doors open at 5:00 
p.m. 
 
Further into our 2025 calendar in March 
(check your church calendar) we will be 
hosting the Thank You Banquet for those who 
have contributed to the Endowment. The 
evening includes a cocktail hour with wine, 
beer and soft drinks, a dinner provided by a 
local caterer and entertainment. We are 
currently in negotiations with a local classical 
guitar society for the program. Wouldn’t they 
sound grand in our church? 
 
On the more practical side, the Endowment 
helps to fund projects that support and 
encourage new membership in our church. 
All Saints’ is such a landmark, sitting on top of 
the hill. We lost our signature cross on top of 

the church building to high winds and rain. 
The Endowment is looking into replacing the 
cross which involves placing the cross high up 
and finding the right materials so that it will 

last. 
 
Another project 
that will probably 
move more quickly 
is to purchase and 
install ceiling fans 
in the breezeway so 
they will be all 
ready for the 
steamy 
temperatures that 
will undoubtedly 
arrive with our 
Easter season. 
 
All of this is funded 

by the interest and income from our 
Endowment Fund. If you are  wondering what 
to do with that extra RMD (required minimum 
distribution), or your funds which you want to 
return to God who provides all in our lives, 
please consider our Endowment Fund. This 
can be done in 
incremental 
contributions or 
monies provided in 
your estate plans. Just 
ask any of our 
members. 
 
We in the Heritage 
Society wish all of the 
All Saints’ congregation 
a happy and healthy 
new year. 
 
With kind regards and 
blessings, 
 
Elyta Watkins 
Endowment Board Chairman 
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Altar Guild 

The Altar Guild expresses their thanks and appreciation to the following members of the  
congregation: Lorraine Devereaux, George Mazsa, Claire Northcutt, Niki O'Neal, Dianne Pierce, 
Russell Rothfeld, Deb Scharbo, Debbie Shinn, and Lee Smith, who helped in the greening 
(decorating) of the church building in preparation for the Christmas Season. We are also grateful 
to those members of the Guild who attended: Harry Kapple, Marilyn Mazsa, Joyce Menard, Sandy 
Miller, and Karen Neff.  Many thanks to the children and youth of the church for decorating the 
Chrismon Tree, and to those who donated funds for flowers. 
 

What did you notice that was different from other years in our decorations? The pew torches were 
decorated differently. The two big wreaths were full of lights. The Advent 
wreath with the Christ candle had white poinsettias instead of white bows. 
 

It is an honor to decorate our building to the glory of God and for the worship 
environment of our members and guests alike. 
 

Joyce Fletcher Menard & Sandy Miller, Co-Directors 
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The Christmas 
Card Tree was 
a success again 
this year. The 
tree and cards 
are on display 
in Houg Hall 
during the 
Christmas 
season.  
 

Consider 
taking some 
time and 
reading the 
cards from our 
fellow 
parishioners. Over $1,100 was raised and 
given directly to the church! 
 
 

Two events are scheduled for 
January 2025: 

 

1. Our second Weight Loss Competition 
will begin in January. 

 

The cost is $20 to enter, with $10 going to the 
Church and $10 going towards the prize for 
the winner. 
 

You can register to enter the next few 
Sundays after mass. 
 

All weights will be on your scale in your 
home, no public weigh-in! We will all be on 
the "honor system." 
 

Initial weight can be taken anytime between 
January 1 and January 10. The earlier you start 
the more time you have to diet. Final weights  
will be taken on Saturday, March 22, for all 

Men’s Fellowship 

Men's Fellowship continues to meet the first 
Monday of the month at 6 p.m. in Houg Hall. All 
men of the parish are welcome and encouraged 
to attend. Meetings start with a prayer and 
meal, followed by jokes and a Bible discussion. 
We then cover new and old business and finish 
with a prayer and a song (think Mitch Miller). 
We finish about 8 p.m., just enough time to get 
home and watch Monday Night Football. 
 
Our next meeting is Monday, January 6th. We 
will start the planning for the pancake supper 
and we also need to work on the flyer for the 
Antique Car Show and BBQ. 
 
Thanks to all who helped deliver Christmas 
poinsettias. We will be delivering lillies at 
Easter . 
 
A wise man once said, "If God is your co-pilot, 
switch seats immediately." 
 
George Mazsa 
President 

participants. The winner will have lost the most 
weight on a percentage basis of your starting 
weight. 
 

No one’s weight will be disclosed, only weight 
loss percents. Let the dieting begin! 
 
2. There will be a Painting Party on Saturday, 
January 25, in Houg Hall, from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. 
Cost will be $20 per person. More details to 
follow. 
 

As always we are looking for new members and 
new ideas. 
 

George Mazsa 
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During Advent, we 
celebrated the four 
themes of Hope, 
Peace, Joy and Love, 
which prepared us for 
the Birth of Jesus 
Christ and the second 
coming of Christ.  
 
 

Each Sunday, an Advent candle is lit in 
preparation for His birth. 
 
The first advent candle burns for Hope. Hope 
that the Lord will prepare us for the coming of 
the Lord. It is referred to as the Prophecy 
candle. 
 
The second candle burns 
for Peace. It is also known 
as the Bethlehem candle. 
Peace that is 
promised to all who 
believe in God for true 
peace comes from God. 
 
The third candle of 
Advent, also called the 
Shepherd’s candle, burns 
for Joy. Joy is the 
expression of love we 
feel during the Advent 
Season. Jesus said, “I am 
the light of the world. 
Those who follow me will not walk in darkness, 
but will have the light of life.” 
 
The fourth candle burns for Love. It is referred 
to as the Angel’s candle. It represents the 
message of God ’s unending love. Love is the 
language of God. We are commanded to love 
one another as Jesus loves us. 
 
It is these Advent themes that we focus our 
soulful prayer for others. The Daughters of the 
King pray for the many needs of our clergy and 

church members. Some prayers are for 
guidance and others are for helping those who 
are sick and suffering. At each meeting we 
update and edit the prayer list. Please do not 
hesitate to place a request for prayer. Contact 
Iris Langran at p.langran@comcast.net or 
Dorothy Bree at dorothybree@mac.com. 
Our card ministry has been busy. December 
was a busy month for birthdays. I hope all cards 
were received. We also send “Get well” and 
sympathy cards. Please inform us of cards that 
may be needed by others.  
 
Remember to update your address as needed by 
contacting Joan Whitting at: 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

 
The Daughters of the 
King wish everyone a 
joyful Christmas full of 
Hope, Peace, Joy and 
Love as we celebrate the 
Birth of our Savior, Jesus 
Christ, and a happy and 
blessed 2025. 
 
Holiday Blessings to All. 
For His Sake, 
 
Dorothy Bree 
President  
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THANK YOU! 

 
To all who contributed to, helped at or purchased 
items at Holly Fair, Thank You –Thank You and 
Thank You again! Though sponsored by Women’s 
Fellowship, Men’s Fellowship helps to set up and 
take down the venue. The youth sponsors a Food 
booth. It truly is a congregational effort.  
 
We raised $ 10,867.75  (final total after expenses)!   
This 2024 total, per our bylaws will be dispersed 
to charity endeavors.   
 
In March 2024, we presented to the membership 
a menu of charities with the express purpose of 
dispersing the Holly Fair 2023 proceeds of 
$10,000.    
 
We will again ask for volunteers to serve on this 
ad-hoc committee which will be formed with 
different participants at our January 18th 
meeting. They will focus on where we will 
distribute these 2024 Holly Fair raised dollars; 
and the amount to fund Bethany ministries. This 
report will be presented to the membership in 
March 2025.  
 
We look forward to this January meeting and our 
“High Tea at the Derby” on February 8th.  
 
Our March meeting will be on the 8th as well! 
This is the second Saturday, arranged by special 
request of the Daughters of the King (DOK). Their 
Quiet Day is scheduled for March 15.  
 

On April 2nd, there will be a Women’s Fellowship 
and DOK sponsored Baby Shower to benefit the 
clients of “HELPING PEOPLE SUCCEED” a locally 
based charity which offers a “helping hand-up” to 

many families in various forms of aid. All are 
welcome to donate a baby or toddler item(s); 
diapers or age appropriate toy.  
   
All women of All Saints’ Episcopal Church Family 
(and those who attend worship service here) are 
a part of Women’s Fellowship; come out to a 
meeting or event and join us! 
 
 
Thank you again, 
 
Marilyn Mazsa  
President 
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This Photo 

  

December was a very busy month for our 
very active Sunday schoolers! Our paper 
Advent wreaths were made as we counted off 
each week, waiting for Christmas and the 
celebration of the Birth of baby Jesus.  

 
Following the tradition of “no Christmas 
trees in services during the Advent Season,”  
we all met in the church building on the day 
before Christmas Eve and decorated the 
Chrismon Tree. Our Chrismon tree was 

decorated with only religious symbols: stars, 
angels, doves, butterflies, various crosses and 
many twinkling clear lights. It was such a 
beautiful site when lit at the Christmas Eve 
services. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Elise Neff, Piper Black, Finnley Hufnagel, Caroline 
Gorman placing the tree skirt. 

Our Sunday school helpers decorating the Chrismon 
tree with only religious ornaments. 

Talking about the meaning for each ornament as it 
relates to Jesus. 

Cooper Black, Owen 
Johnson, Andrew Gorman, 
Graham Johnson, Piper Black 

Dane and Finnley 
Hufnagel  and Caroline 
Gorman and Elise Neff 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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This Photo 

  

The highlight of the 
month was, of 
course, the 
Christmas Pageant.  
 
Thirteen beautiful 
children ranging in 
age from three 
years to seventeen 
years played the 
various characters.  
 
Including Andrew 
Johnson who 
played the inn 
keeper, but was 
also the acolyte for 
the service so he 
wasn’t able to be in 
the group photo. 
 

The Pageant was the 
perfect visual reminder of what Christmas is 
all about.  
 
Each child received an olive wood ornament 
of Joseph, Mary and baby Jesus set in a stable 
to emphasize the “reason for the season.”  
 
We will round out 
the year thinking 
about our New 
Year’s resolutions.  
How can we be 
better Christians in 
2025? 
 
We wish everyone a 
very happy new 
year! 
 
Karen Neff 
Children’s Christian 
Education Director 

Owen Johnson 

First row:  
Owen Johnson, 
Dane Hufnagel, 
Andrew Gorman, 
Finnley Hufnagel  
 
Second row:  
Caroline Gorman, 
Cooper Black, 
Jesus Ramirez, 
Graham Johnson, 
Elise Neff 
 
Back row:  
Joe Gorman, Lexie 
Laverty, Piper 
Black 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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Woody Allen is credited with saying the  
proverb “If you want to make God laugh … tell 
him your plans.”  (or Man plans, God laughs) It 
appears that he was simply translating an old 
Yiddish proverb into English, “Mann Tracht, 
Un Gott Lacht.”   

 
Well, in the cemetery, we’ve been planning 
away, and I think God has been chuckling the 
whole time. 
 
The cement pad next to the mausoleums 
should be poured in the next week or so 
which will allow the Columbarium to be  
delivered sometime in January!  While we 
thought it would be much sooner, this all 
worked out for the better as it took us a few 
months to line up the financing we needed; 
Seacoast Bank was great to work with and  
allowed time for us to get through the  
diocesan approval process.   
 
We’ve also been planning for our new  
multi-purpose room, which is starting to 
come together, again, taking a bit longer than 
we anticipated but this has allowed us to seek 
the best prices and optimize the layout of the 
room.   
 
The Vestry asked if the Endowment Board 
would consider splitting the cost of the  
furniture upgrades with the cemetery and I’m 

pleased that the Board agreed, unanimously.   
 
We’ve also received a Thrivent grant to enable 
the purchase of a new locking file cabinet for 
the closet so that the TRUE files are secured.  
And the room’s proposed usage is expanding - 
the Le Duc Scholarship Committee is excited 
to be able to use the room as a waiting room 
this year as they begin interviewing students.  
It’s great that we can work together to make 
our plans come to fruition, on God’s timing.   
 
Thank you to all of the saints of All Saints’ for 
their support of the Cemetery over the past 
year and we look forward to working together 
again in 2025. 
 
 
Pam Hurd 
Acting President, All Saints’ Cemetery 

Individuals interested in becoming a Lay 
Eucharistic Minister to serve at the altar 
during the 8:00 a.m. service, please contact 
Jenny McDonald  at the Church Office, or 
email:  Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org. 
Thank you!  
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Back in the mid 1970s, the church was gifted a gold set of vestments by a coupled of ‘older’ 
newlyweds. They were given in thanksgiving by our then organist, John Fulton and his new bride 
and a stellar soprano, Carolyn.  
 
Here are pictures of my brother, Bruce “Duke” Fletcher, the then Rector, Rev. Frank Alvarez, and 
the first vocational deacon, Daniel LePore. This was at one Christmas celebration. We still have 
those vestments. 
 
Joyce A. Fletcher Menard 
Historian 

 Calling All Creative Minds!  
 

We’re seeking fresh fundraising ideas to support our church’s mission and ministries! Your 
unique ideas can make a huge difference in helping us continue to serve 

God and our community.  
 

Whether it's an event, a campaign, or a new approach—we want to hear 
from YOU! 

Contact George Mazsa with your ideas and let's work together to make 
a lasting impact in 2025!  
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Greta, upon waking last Tuesday afternoon 
found she had been turned so she looked 
directly at Groggy. He was turned to look at her; 
Jackson standing behind Greta was turned also. 
Bea and Little One now had their backs to the 
church building and were looking into the 
garden vegetation. Hmm, I wonder what 
happened; or what is about to happen? She 
mused.  

Groggy as he 
became more 
alert started to 
groan and 
complain. “Who 
took one of my 
bricks? My feet 
are now in the 
mulch. Why do 
people think 
they can just 
turn us around?  
I can’t see the 
people very well 
now.  What do 
you make of this 
Greta? Oh! you 
don’t have that 
pretty 
sunflower dress 
anymore. What happened?”  

Greta answered: “Groggy you are too quick to 
complain. Can you just think what might be 
happening; why we may be turned and what day 
it is?”  

“I know!  I know what day it is!”  Little One 
started to vibrate, he was so excited the 
“Welcome” sign, always attached to his hand 
threatened to topple him over, and he just could 
not wait to tell Groggy: “It is Christmas Eve! We 
put the tree up yesterday, and tonight we start 
our celebration of the birth of the Christ Child!  
It goes on for 12 days.” 

“The Children of All Saints’ will be putting on 
their Christmas pageant in just a few minutes. I 
saw the Roman Guard, the Angels and the Inn 
Keeper go by just a few minutes ago. They went 
in this side door near us.” Bea, the Big Red Bee 
said quietly. 

“That is called the Sacristy Door. I wish we could 
see into the church sanctuary.” Greta sounded 

like she was 
complaining, 
but quickly 
exclaimed: 
“Shush, the 
door is 
opening.”   
Out of the 
sacristy door, 
down the 
steps and 
down the 
sidewalk ran 
a young man 
dressed in 
the garb of a 
Roman 
Soldier from 
long ago. 

“If you are 
real quiet, we may hear the words…” Bea said.  
They became quiet as statues in the dark; but 
could not hear well enough to know what was 
being said in the sanctuary of the church. Soon 
the children came outside, and Bea exclaimed: “I 
think that boy is the same one that was the 
soldier—now he is dressed like he is someone 
very important.” 

Groggy since he was facing that way could see 
better than the others, and reported: “Yes, Bea, I 
believe you are correct. It also appears that they 
have finished what they were doing. I think the 
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boy must have depicted a King. Aside from 
the crown on his head, his clothing looks like 
things my great, great-grandfather wore. Oh, 
and there are the angels. Shh!   People alert! 
He whispered.”  And they all became very 
statue like again.   

Several hours later Greta was clothed in a red 
dress, Groggy in a matching cape to keep him 
warmer, and a naivety scene was placed in 
the garden. Then, to guide the night visitors, 
small lights were placed along the wall of the 
garden. Our friends were smiling in the night, 
for it was time for Christmas midnight mass.  

 
(Continued from page 16) 

ANNUAL GIVING SEASON [STEWARDSHIP] 
2024-2025 

 
CONTRIBUTE TO OUR CHURCH’S MINISTRY 

 

Our pledges are one way in which we share our finances with 
our church. Pledge cards and Time and Talent Forms are avail-

able in the narthex/foyer or in the Church Office.  
 

Please return your pledge cards either by placing them in the  
offering plate or by mailing it to the Church Office.  

Please put on the envelope,  
Attention: Bill Winsemann, Treasurer. 

 
We thank you for your generosity!  

And so it was!  Father Tony lifted high the 
elements of communion at the stroke of 
Midnight, and then in the candlelight the 
strains of the song “Silent Night” drifted over 
our friends as they drifted off to sleep. I 
wonder what will be next with our Garden 
friends.    

Welcome Jesus the Christ into your hearts and 
lives!  Celebrate all 12 days of Christmas and 
have a Happy New Year, friends! 

 

The Garden Whisperer 
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 Answers on page 15 

Nativity Word Search 

Bible Trivia 
Jesus fed the crowd of five-thousand with ______ loaves of bread and ______ fish. 

Play this puzzle online at: https://thewordseach.com/puzzle/1669129 

https://thewordseach.com/puzzle/1669129
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Word Search & Trivia Answers 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
drchrisj2012@gmail.com 
 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 
jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Children’s Christian Education : 
KAREN NEFF  
gatorcabin@aol.com   
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King: DOROTHY BREE 
dorothybree@mac.com   
 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
elytawatkins@gmail.com 
 

Fundraising Team: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@aol.com  
 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  
mandwmawhinney@aol.com 
 

Houg Hall Manager:  
MARILYN MAZSA, SANDY MILLER,  
KAREN NEFF, JOAN WHITTING  

 

IT Coordinator: PAM HURD 
pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 
clarice_touchesofhealth@hotmail.com 
rcr012801@gmail.com  
 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        
joanwhitting@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Fellowship: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@gmail.com  
 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO,  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chairman: STEVE ANKNER  
steve56belair@yahoo.com 
 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO,  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 
mlmazsa@gmail.com 

"We have here only five 
loaves of bread and two 
fish," they answered.  
 
“Bring them here to me”, 
he said. 
 
Matthew 14:17-18 NIV 

+ Sunday Services — Every Sunday  
• 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by Coffee Hour 
•  10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is available, 

followed by Coffee Hour. Christian Education (Sunday 
School) for children begins at 10 a.m.  

 
+ Every Wednesday — Healing Service at 10 a.m. in the Church 

building. 

 
+ January 1-10: Weight Loss Competition begins 
+ January 6:  The Epiphany 
   Daughters of the King Meeting   
   Men’s Fellowship Meeting 
+ January 18: Women’s Fellowship Meeting 
+ January 19: Annual Meeting and Elections 
+ January 20: Painting Party in Houg Hall 
+ January 24: Heritage Society Reception 
+ February 8: High Tea at the Derby 
+ February 15: New Members’ Orientation Class 
+ February 19: The 126th Dedication Anniversary of  

   Church Building (1899) 

mailto:jngroslyn@aol.com
mailto:p.langran@comcast.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:btaylorx2@att.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:mandwmawhinney@aol.com
mailto:pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:joanwhitting@gmail.com
mailto:wwinsemann@gmail.com
mailto:btaylorx2@att.net
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Contents of the Trumpet © 2025 All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida.  All Rights Reserved. 

Our Vision 
 

Live like Jesus, love God and all People 
 

 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 

youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach
youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach

